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August 15, 2025 

 ADDENDUM ONE 

WCHD DEMOLITION & DEBRIS REMOVAL- 813 LEXINGTON AVENUE 
 REQUEST FOR QUOTE #25Q-2435 

Bidders are required to indicate on their Proposer Signature Form that they have received and 

acknowledged Addendum One. Below is a question submitted, followed by the answer; 

1. The RFQ document indicates that this address has a well and septic, but it appears that
this property is connected to a City of Rockford Water Service and Four Rivers Sanitary 
sewer service.  This condition will require termination of the water service at the 
main/patching the roadway, and capping of the sewer service at the property line.

The RFQ document indicates that this property is located in the unincorporated part of 
the County which it was assumed to be served by a well and septic.  The Winnebago 
County Health Department has now confirmed this property, 813 Lexington Ave 
remains in the unincorporated part of the County but it’s served by  public utilities.  It’s 
been established, this property is connected to the City of Rockford Public Water 
System, in addition, it’s also connected to Four River’s Sanitation Authority’s public 
sewer system.  These conditions will require termination of both public  water and 
sewer connections.  Termination / capping of these services may require permit 
notifications and clearances from the authority of each agency.

Please be advised these system terminations may require disconnection at the main 
under the road.  If that’s the case, the road must be repaired/patched to its original 
condition. 
 

Any questions should be directed to the Purchasing Department, 404 Elm Street, Room 202, 
Rockford, IL 61101 or by phone 815-319-4380, or email purchasing@purchasing.wincoil.gov 

END OF ADDENDUM ONE
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